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Our ref: YG/DS

1st July 2019

Dear Parent/Carer

Arrangements for ‘Bump Up day’ – Thursday 11th July 2019

The end of the school year is fast approaching, so we are keen to ensure that transition between year groups is as happy and seamless as we can possibly make it for our children. Our staff have lots of exciting activities planned, to help children settle in, and to get to know them.  

Teaching staff are already meeting to discuss each child individually and pass on important information between year groups. This includes talking about attainment levels in reading, writing and mathematics together with their strengths and interests in other areas. They will also highlight any areas that your child may have difficulty with (if any). Where children have special needs, this information is also discussed and the level and type of support given will be shared.

Pupils will participate in two transition mornings on Tuesday, 9th July and Wednesday, 10th July.

On Thursday, 11th July, pupils will spend the WHOLE DAY in their new class.  They will therefore need to enter the school in the following manner:

· All new to Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils should say good-bye to their grownups at the main gate (being very mindful of congestion) and make their way up across the yard and into school on their own. The yard is fully supervised by staff to ensure that all children arrive safely at their cloakroom, manage their belongings and enter their new classroom.  

Pupils will be collected from their new dismissal points at the end of the day.  

Reception parents and carers will collect pupils from the Reception classroom doors at 3:05pm (entering through the door between the nursery door and the office.) Parents/carers are asked to line up in single file and staff will call pupils to the door as they identify parents and carers. 

Year 1 parents and carers should wait behind the red line on the Key Stage 1 playground. Year 1 staff will bring out their whole class, lining them up before they dismiss as they identify parents at 3:15pm. 

Year 2 parents and carers should wait behind the blue line on the Key Stage 1 playground. Year 2 staff will bring out their whole class lining them up behind the railings before they dismiss as they identify parents at 3:15pm.
PLEASE DO NOT SURGE FORWARDS ACROSS THIS LINE, AS THIS FRIGHTENS PUPILS WHO CANNOT THEN SEE THEIR PARENTS.  ALSO, DO NOT COME FORWARD TO COLLECT YOUR CHILD, AS STAFF NEED TO KNOW WHO THEY HAVE DISMISSED.  Please be patient with us, as dismissal may take longer on this occasion, but our priority is to ensure the safe collection of pupils.  We will ensure that staff from current classes who know parents well, support the safe dismissal of pupils. Our staff, as always, are happy to speak with any parent/carer who wishes to wait behind until all other children have been safely dismissed to discuss any queries.

We are keen to ensure that your child remains secure and happy at school and does not see the move into their new class as something to worry about, rather, just the next exciting phase in their journey through Hamilton Academy.  We also want to ensure that after the long six week break he/she is able to start in their new class confidently, that their new teachers know them well and they are able to continue their learning journey.

May I take this opportunity to thank you for the great support you have given to your children in their current class at Hamilton and I am sure that you will continue to see your child work hard, make good progress and make you proud of their efforts.  As always, if you have any concerns at all please liaise with your current class teachers through their communication diary.

Yours faithfully

Mrs Y Glaister

Academy Principal 
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